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The Honorable Larry Phillips






August 9, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance seeking the King County Council’s approval of a lease renewal for 700 square feet of space located at 821-164th Avenue Northeast in Bellevue, to house the Eastside Animal Shelter, a program in the Department of Executive Services; Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division (DES-REALS).  The effective date of this lease renewal is January 1, 2007, for a five year term.  The Eastside Animal Shelter has occupied this space since 1997.
This lease is being forwarded for council approval in accordance with the new requirements set forth in Ordinance 15328, adopted by the King County Council on November 21, 2005.  I urge your expeditious consideration of this legislation so that this lease may be approved prior to the council’s deliberations on the annual budget.  There remains little time at year end after budget deliberations have concluded to obtain the needed council approval prior to the January 1, 2007 renewal date.   
Background

King County’s Animal Control service area includes all unincorporated areas of King County and contracting cities.  A total of 36 cities contract with King County for animal control services.  Each day, seven animal control field officers and one sergeant patrol a service area of over 2,200 square miles.  Animal Control services are provided 24 hours a day, seven days a week and include responding to citizen requests, stray dog/cat pick up, investigating vicious animal complaints, cruelty investigations, animal bite investigations, responding to barking dog complaints and petitions, injured animal rescues, assisting police departments, leash law enforcement and addressing loose livestock on roadways.  Officers are on duty from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. daily, with emergency services provided at other times by on-call officers.  

The King County Animal Control operates two shelters.  One shelter is located in Kent at 21615 64th Avenue South and the second, Eastside Pet Adoption Center, is located in the Bellevue/Crossroads area.   The lease before you provides space for the Eastside Pet Adoption Center.  The center has been in this location since 1997.  The center is open to the public Tuesday through Friday from 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday from noon to 6:00 p.m.

The term of the proposed lease renewal is for five years commencing on January 1, 2007.   The rental rate will be $4,475 per month with annual adjustments thereafter based on the consumer price index for all urban consumers, Seattle-Tacoma-Bremerton.  Not withstanding this index, the annual lease rate increase shall be limited to not less than two percent per year as a minimum increase and not more than five percent per year as a maximum increase.  Using the consumer price index for lease inflation is a feature of the current lease, signed in 2003.  This practice provides favorable increases in a competitive rental market.  
Lease costs were included and approved in the 2006 budget for this space.  This lease agreement represents no change in the approved staffing, work program, budget or physical location.  Ordinance 15328 requires council approval of lease extensions, even in these circumstances.  Currently there are five leases in addition to this lease that are subject to renewal and council approval in 2006.  Additionally, there is one new lease for which program and space funding has already been approved by the council that also requires council approval under Ordinance 15328.
I certify the funds are available.
Thank you for consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-296-0630, or Jim Buck, Interim Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, at 206-296-1540.
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

     Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 

  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees
     Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Office, Department of Executive Services (DES)
Jim Buck, Interim Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES

